
 

Celebrating 25 Years of being ôEnlivened by the Spiritõ   

Anzac Road Menai NSW 2234               Phone 9543 0188    Facsimile 9541 0398 

    info@aquinasmenai.catholic.edu.au www.aquinasmenai.catholic.edu.au 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

AQUINAS CATHOLIC COLLEGE MENAI 
 

7th August, 2017         Vol.25.No.22 

18
h
 Week of Ordinary Time 

 
Today is the Solemnity of St Mary of the Cross MacKillop, Australiaôs first Saint, who was canonised in 
2010.  Maryôs love for children grew out of her experience of loving and caring for her own brothers 
and sister whom she loved dearly. Her concern was to let them know they were valued and loved and 
could make good choices in their lives. In her work of educating children, Mary showed in practical 
ways that children were important members of society. She also taught compassion and a way of 
being of service to the poor, out of great love and respect for those in any need.  I hope that the 
students of Aquinas continue to commit to her mission and become citizens of our country that, ónever 
see a need without doing something about it.ô 

 
Please keep our Year 12s in your thoughts and prayers as they tackle the second week of the HSC 
Trials ï a daunting experience for all.  I would also like to thank the staff for supporting the Class of 
2017 in their study, major works and exams.  I commend to our Year 12s the offer of the Resource 
Centre [Library] as an alternative study venue each afternoon day of the exams. 
 
Next Tuesday, August 15th, sees us embark on one of the most significant community building days on the College calendar; 
with the annual Envirowalk taking place on the coast from Wanda Beach to Shelley Beach via Green Hills.  Students and staff 
are looking forward in being able to appreciate each otherôs company, clean up a beautiful part of our coastline and raise funds 
to go towards upgrading College facilities.  I would like to acknowledge the entire College staff and in particular, Mrs Fensom, for 
her preparation for the day from a College perspective.  I would like to acknowledge the terrific work of Mrs Maree Hogan and 
Mrs Nicole McInnes in dealing with the multitude of details that such a large event requires and recruiting the support of the 
parent body. 
 
Our students are regularly reminded about the opportunities that they are lucky enough to enjoy an Aquinas and of my 
expectations of making the most of what has been provided to them by their parents, past students and their families and the 
legacy that we will leave for future generations.  In particular, I have mentioned the responsibilities that come with privileges that 
include;  
 

ß Representing the College fittingly in public, especially in the wearing of the College uniform and the way in which 
they conduct themselves 

ß Courtesy to all in our Community, and in  

ß Diligence in work to achieve our personal best in our educational endeavours. 
 

Passion for learning is what is life giving in a learning community such as ours and I hope that this message is taken on board by 
our young people; given the care and support they have from home and the committed efforts that the support and teaching staff 
at Aquinas makes for them. 
 
Congratulations to Lauren Stevenson [Year 7] who @ the NSW State Taekwondo Championships held at Olympic Park last 
weekend, won two golds and a silver in the Sparring and Pattern events.  Well done also to her brother, James [Year 10], who 
won a gold in Sparring division.  Great work!! 
 
The 2016 Aquinas Catholic College Annual School Report to the Community is also now available on the schoolôs website and at 
the school administration office.  The following link will take you directly to the report;  
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B69lGQljt_4hXzZVeWlKT29PcWM/view 
 
In a community of our size we often ask for thoughts and prayers when families are dealing with the death of loved ones and the 
subsequent feelings grief that are a normal part of truly human love and empathy.  This week we keep the following community 
members in our thoughts and prayers; 
 

¶ The Bryant family and Daniel [Year 9] and Olivia [Year 10] whose grandfather recently passed away 

¶ The Tennant family and staff members Renee Kelly [daughter] and Julie Tennant [daughter in law] on the passing of John 
Tennant 

¶ The DeôAthe family and staff member Tom on the death of his brother. 
 

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them. 

May the souls of the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen. 

 
James Corcoran 
Principal 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B69lGQljt_4hXzZVeWlKT29PcWM/view
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Assistant Principal  

Damien Kerr 
Assistant Principal 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
On Wednesday 13 September, the Sutherland Police Youth Liaison Officer will be coming to Aquinas. The 
topic of conversation will be Staying Safe Online. Senior Constable Katherine Dodd will be speaking to 
Years 7, 8 and 9 during the day, and at 6.00pm to any adults in our community who would like some 
strategies to encourage the responsible use of technology in their children. 
 
More information about this event will be available in future newsletters. 

This Week 

Event Date 

HSC Trial Examinations Monday 7 August 

Excursion - Year 10 Commerce 

HSC Trial Examinations Tuesday 8 August 

Excursion - Year 9 Commerce 

NSWCCC Football Quarter Finals - Dubbo 

HSC Trial Examinations Wednesday 9 August 

Aquinas Year 7 Mass - 8.20am 

Science and Engineering Day - Year 9 Red 

HSC Trial Examinations Thursday 10 August 

Incursion - Year 8 - Surfing Scientist 

HSC Trial Examinations Friday 11 August 

Next Week 

Event Date 

HSC Trial Examinations Monday 14 August 

HSC Trial Examinations Tuesday 15 August 

Envirowalk 

NSWCCC Netball Carnival 

HSC Trial Examinations Wednesday 16 August 

Aquinas Year 8 Mass - 8.20am 

Year 10 Excursion - English 

Year 11 Excursion - BStreetsmart 

HSC Trial Examinations Thursday 17 August 

Aquinas Year 10 Dinner Dance 

HSC Trial Examinations Friday 18 August 

Year 12 Excursion - Geography 

Make Up Educational Testing Day Year 7 2018 
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Learning and Curriculum Matters 
 

This Week's Assessment Tasks 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
STAGE 5 2018/19 SUBJECT SELECTION EVENING for CURRENT YEAR 8 STUDENTS 
 
The Elective Subject Selection Evening for 2018/19 Stage 5 students will be held on Wednesday August 
30th in the John Paul II Hall at 7pm. All Year 8 students are to attend, in full school uniform, with a parent. 
Students will receive their handbook on the night and teachers will be available to answer subject specific 
questions. 
 

YEAR 12 TRIAL HSC TIMETABLE 
 
Students are to be outside the examination hall 20 minutes prior to the scheduled start time of each 

exam. All students will be seated 10 minutes prior to the start time to ensure sufficient time for 

instructions and rolls to be given/taken.  

 

Lisa Mirabello 
Leader of Teaching and Learning 

Year Subject Date 

11 IPT 07.08.17 

11 Senior Science 07.08.17 

10 Industrial Tech Multi Media 09.08.17 

9 Visual Art 09.08.17 

11 Business Studies 11.08.17 

11 CAFS 11.08.17 

2nd WEEK Morning Session - Starts 8.50am Afternoon Session - Starts 12.50pm 

Monday 
7 August 

Catholic Studies (1 hour) 
Studies of Religion I (1İ hours) 
Studies of Religion II (3 hours) 

Community & Family Studies 
(3 hours & 5 minutes reading time) 

Tuesday 
8 August 

Physics 
(3 hours  & 5 minutes reading time) 

Business Studies 
(3 hours & 5 minutes reading time) 

Wednesday 
9 August 

PD/H/PE 
(3 hours & 5 minutes reading time) 

 

Thursday 
10 August 

Biology 
(3 hours & 5 minutes reading time) 

English Extension 1 
(2 hours & 5 minutes reading time) 

Friday 
11 August 

Geography 
(3 hours & 5 minutes reading time) 
VET Construction  
(2 hours and 5 minutes reading time ) 

Mathematics Extension 1 
(2 hours & 5 minutes reading time) 
Drama 
(1İ hours & 5 minutes reading time) 

3rd WEEK Morning Session - Starts 8.50am Afternoon Session - Starts 12.50pm 

Monday 
14 August 

Economics 
(3 hours & 5 minutes reading time) 
VET Business Services 
(2 hours & 5 minutes reading time) 

Information Processes & Technology 
(3 hours & 5 minutes reading time) 
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Dear Parents, Carers and Students, 
 
You might remember that in last weekôs newsletter I focused on the importance of your childôs 
attendance at school.  In this article, I would like to take a slightly different tack and look at some tips 
to help you get your child to school on time everyday. Good attendance at school is linked to 
academic success, positive relationships and healthy wellbeing. We are therefore asking for all 
parents/carers support in ensuring that all students achieve the highest possible attendance.  All 
students are required to attend school EVERY DAY unless your child is too ill to attend.  The Year 
Coordinators, Pastoral teachers, College counsellors and I can assist families who experience 
difficulties in ensuring their childôs full attendance. If you are experiencing difficulties, please do not 
hesitate to contact us. 
 
If your son / daughter is ill, you should phone the school every morning that your child is absent so 
that their attendance records are kept accurate and up to date. A doctor's certificate should be 
provided for extended absence at your earliest convenience so we can make a copy for our records. 
It is harmful to a childôs educational achievement to miss school regularly for minor illnesses such as 
colds, coughs, headaches or tummy aches. Although children may feel mildly under the weather they 
can often be well enough to attend school. Please only keep them at home if it is absolutely 
necessary. 
 

Tips to help you get to school on time everyday: 
 
 
¶ Make sure your child understands why school is important. 
 
¶ Show your child that you are interested in what they have done at 
school. 

 
¶ Get everything ready the night before school. 
 
¶ Arrange appointments before or after school or during the school 
holidays. 

 
¶ Set your alarm and your childôs alarm clock. 
 
¶ See who can beat the clock! Catch an earlier bus or set off a little bit earlier if you walk. 

 
What does Johnathan Thurston think about school attendance?   
Click on the link - Every Day Counts 

Each day of school missed makes a difference, with the effect on learning accumulating over time. 
From an early age, if children are taught that they need to 'show up' for school and make a 
commitment, this positive mentality aids academic and career success and brings benefits in 
adulthood. 
 
Thank you to all parents, carers and students for your anticipated cooperation. 
 
 

Dominic Ritchie 

Pastoral Care Coordinator 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=b9iIBeJ5CUs


 

Celebrating 25 Years of being ôEnlivened by the Spiritõ 5  

Jessica Fraser 
Librarian (Information and Innovation Coordinator) 

Year 12 Trial Study and Preparation 
 
This week The Resource Centre will be open again from 8am until 4pm for Year 12 
students to study before and after exams or on their exam free days. 
 

It has been wonderful watching the Year 12 students work collaboratively and help one 
another prepare for each exam. Many student have spent their exam free days in The 
Resource Centre too, which demonstrates their dedication to their studies and willingness to help each 
other achieve the very best HSC results. Evidence of the different strategies they have been using to 
study can be seen below: 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

    

Congratulations to 
the Year 7 girls who 
completed this 1000 
piece puzzle.  

 
Well done! 

 

Unity: After School Coding and 
Game Development Workshop 
 
Lessons will begin at 3:05 and finish at 5:15pm. 
Students will be given a short break around 4pm so it 
would be a good idea to bring some afternoon tea. 
Students will need to bring their laptop to each lesson, 
if the battery life is short its advisable to bring a charger 
too. 
 
The lessons will be on the following dates: 
 
Week 6- 23rd August 
Week 7- 30th August 
Week 8- 6th September 
 
If you have any questions please see or email 
Mrs Fraser at: jessica.fraser@syd.catholic.edu.au 

     

mailto:jessicafraser@syd.catholic.edu.au
https://oliver.aquinasmenai.catholic.edu.au/oliver/opac/result.do?_open=1
https://oliver.aquinasmenai.catholic.edu.au/oliver/opac/result.do?_open=1
https://oliver.aquinasmenai.catholic.edu.au/oliver/opac/result.do?_open=1
https://oliver.aquinasmenai.catholic.edu.au/oliver/opac/result.do?_open=1
https://oliver.aquinasmenai.catholic.edu.au/oliver/opac/result.do?_open=1
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Big Science Competition Results 
 
119 Science students at Aquinas recently completed the Big Science competition. Students from the Red 
classes from Years 7 ï 10 were challenged by the questions and all participants are to be congratulated 
for their efforts. 
 
Certificates for Distinction and High Distinction achievement will be presented at the next full College 
Assembly while credit and participation certificates will be presented to students by their science teacher. 
Congratulations to every student who participated in this challenging competition. 
 
24 students (20% of participants) received Credit awards, 8 students received Distinctions (7%) and 3 
students received High Distinctions. Students awarded High Distinctions were Benjamin Ferraro, Year 10, 
Bailey Moothoo and Daniel Swords, both from Year 7. Students awarded a Distinction were Holly 
Huopainen, Kayla Khoury, Jordan Ledwell and Ethan Stonnill from Year 9, Tyler Rowles from Year 8 and 
Karli Huopainen, Analise Roche and Thomas Petkovic from Year 7. 
 
Photos of these students have been added to the Science Wall of Fame which recognizes the 
achievements of students in their whole year group tasks. Currently there are 78 different students 
recognized on the Wall of Fame from 28 separate tasks as well as 2 external competitions.  
 
Maree Woods 
Science Coordinator 

 

CAREER NEWS 
 

External VET courses 

All Year 10 students who have expressed interest in an external VET course (TAFE, St Yonôs, St Josephs) have 
now been emailed and should have their application forms.  

If you havenôt received it please email me ASAP lisa.higgins@syd.catholic.edu.au  

Lisa Higgins,  
Careers Adviser 

Each week Maths Recall is included in the newsletter to encourage junior students to regularly focus on non 
calculator skills. Please show your answers to your maths teacher during your next lesson, as it shows interest and 
excitement about mathematical skills. 
 

1. Find the distance from ï6 to 2 

2. Find the middle of ï6 and 2 

3. Find the perimeter of an equilateral triangle of side length 2cm 

4. Find the perimeter of a square of side length 2cm 

5. Find the perimeter of a regular pentagon of side length 2cm 

 

Mrs Catherine Fensom 
Assistant Mathematics Coordinator 

MATHS DEPARTMENT RECALL CORNER 

mailto:lisa.higgins@syd.catholic.edu.au
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¦t/haLbD 9±9b¢{ 
 

{ǘ ±ƛƴŎŜƴǘ 5Ŝ tŀǳƭ 
²ƛƴǘŜǊ !ǇǇŜŀƭ ²ŜŜƪ с 
 

¢ƘŜ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ {ǘ ±ƛƴŎŜƴǘ 5Ŝ tŀǳƭ ²ƛƴǘŜǊ !ǇǇŜŀƭ Ǿƛŀ ǘǿƻ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŦǳƴŘ ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŜũƻǊǘǎΥ 
 

CƛǊǎǘƭȅΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ƳǳƊƛ-Řŀȅ ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ннǘƘ !ǳƎǳǎǘ нлмтΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƻ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ŀ ƎƻƭŘ Ŏƻƛƴ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǇŀǎǘƻǊŀƭ ǘƻ 
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŎŀǳǎŜΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǿŜŀǊ ŜƴŎƭƻǎŜŘ ǎƘƻŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜ ŎƭƻǘƘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀ Ŧǳƭƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŘŀȅΦ 
 
{ŜŎƻƴŘƭȅΣ ƻǳǊ ¸ŜŀǊ мн ŎƻƘƻǊǘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜŘ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŀ ǿƛƴǘŜǊ ǎƭŜŜǇ ƻǳǘ ŦǊƻƳ тǇƳ CǊƛŘŀȅ нрǘƘ !ǳƎǳǎǘ ǳƴǝƭ тŀƳ 
{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ нс !ǳƎǳǎǘ нлмт ƛƴ ǘƘŜ WtLL IŀƭƭΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǧŜƳǇǝƴƎ ǘƻ Ǝŀƛƴ ŀ ōŜǧŜǊ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ƘƻƳŜƭŜǎǎ 
ƛƴ ǿƛƴǘŜǊ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ǊŀƛǎŜ ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ ŦǳƴŘǎΦ 
 

/ŀƴ ȅƻǳ ƘŜƭǇΚ 
 

!ǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ǎƻƳŜ ŎǳǇǎ ƻŦ н ƳƛƴǳǘŜ ƴƻƻŘƭŜǎ ŦƻǊ ¸ŜŀǊ мн ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴƛƎƘǘΚ !ƴȅ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ 
ŘǊƻǇǇŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŦǊƻƴǘ ƻŶŎŜ ƻǊ Ǿƛŀ ǇŀǎǘƻǊŀƭΦ 
 
5ƻ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƻ ǎƻƳŜ ƭŀǊƎŜ-ƛǎƘ ŎŀǊŘōƻŀǊŘ ōƻȄŜǎΚ !ƴȅ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭƭȅ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƳŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ 
ŀǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀǎǎƛǎǘΦ 
 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ 
 

5ŜƴƛǎŜΦaŀǊǝƴϪǎȅŘΦŎŀǘƘƻƭƛŎΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
{ƻŎƛŀƭ WǳǎǝŎŜ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ 

 

 
During Week 3, members of the Social Justice Group sold 60 PAIRS of the blue Youth Off The Streets 
laces for $5 a pair during morning pastoral. The aim of this fundraising initiative was to raise awareness 
and funds for homeless youth. We raised approximately $300 and this money will now be transferred to 
the Lace it Up campaign to continue its good works. A fantastic effort by all who supported this endeavour! 
 

A big thank you to the following students who helped with the promotion & selling of the laces: 
 

Year 7: Blake Gooding, Winston Harrison, Justin Denham, Brianna Callaghan, Spirit-Taylor Simitzis, 
Sidney Chalmers, Ashleigh Murphy 

Year 8:  Kaelin Bolton, Olivia Branco, Laura Cole, Nina Hamamdjian, Bianca Bewert, Jessica Sewell, 
Chanel Bouchaaya, Tori De Frenza, Caitlin Monk 

Year 9:  Maeve Considine, Nikita Moore, Georgia Gooding, Mackenzi Hayden, Jessica Ross, Amelia 
Kirgan 

 
Denise Martin 
Social Justice Coordinator 
 

 

 

THANK YOU 
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CANTEEN ROSTER TERM 3 

 
TIME: MONDAY-THURSDAY 10:00-1:35, FRIDAY 9:30-12:45 

 
MONDAY  7/8 BELINDA REZO, STEPHANIE PANAGIOTOPOULOS, ANGELA ROBINSON 
TUESDAY 8/8 MARIA TINNING 
WEDNESDAY 9/8 STAM FARRUGIA 
THURSDAY 10/8 GEOFF RAYMOND, JANE LEGHISSA 
FRIDAY 11/8 FIONA EDGAR, KAREN WILLSON, COURTNEY GRANTHAM 
 
MONDAY 14/8 EVELYN IOAKIM, ROSEMARY MORRISEY 
TUESDAY 15/8 NICOLE KRAUSE 
WEDNESDAY 16/8 PETA BOURKE 
THURSDAY 17/8 SARAH RAYMOND, CATHY PRATT 
FRIDAY 18/8 SARINA PANTAZIS, KATHY STEPHENS, ANNE MAREE SIPEK, CATHY FULTON 

Uniform shop will be open on  

 

THURSDAY  
 

10 AUGUST 
 
 

8:00amð��������am 
 

Please note the Uniform Shop only sells 
Sports Uniforms and School bags 

 

The Uniform Shop now has Eftpos 
facilities 

Answers: 

MATHS CHALLENGE 

�� �����X�Q�L�W�V 

�� -�� 

�� ���F�P 

�� ���F�P 

�� �����F�P 

Maths Department  

The 
Rosary 

 

�µThe Rosary & 
Prayer Intentions�¶ 
will be held every 

Tuesday @ 

lunch�«  

Room 25 

Have you�«  
Ever wonder what Catholics believe? Ever wishes that GOD was part of your life?  
Ever wanted to know more about God? 
  

This time is for people who: 
Are not yet Baptised; Are uncommitted to a particular faith; Do not know GOD but  
would like to;  
Are Catholics, but would like to know more about their faith; Desire a deeper understanding  
of their Catholic partner; 
Have Catholic Children and would like to help them in their spiritual development. 
  

The process is about: 
A journey in GOD�¶S family; Belonging; Learning; Praying; Celebrating; Suffering;  
Feeling at home with GOD. 
  

The RCIA process will be starting soon. An enquiry night is being held on  
Wednesday 23 August at 7.30pm.  
  

For further information please contact the parish office on 9543 2677 or Keith on 9543 0665  
or Angela on 8502 9260. 


